MVCC Professional Association General Membership Minutes
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Approved April 29,2004
The meeting was called to order during the annual luncheon at 12:05 p.m.

1. President Searles welcomed retirees and new PA members.

2. President Searles presented a list of accomplishments of the PA during the last year. The text of her remarks follows:

Don’t know if it has to do with the time of year, or the fact that this is an annual event, or if it’s my own personal list-making tendency, but I’ve been doing a mental review of the PA in 2003, and there’s quite a list of projects, initiatives, and accomplishments that I’d like to share with you.

· We established a Benefits Fund and purchased a vision plan, disability insurance and life insurance for the membership.  Throughout the year, the trustees have been involved in training about the legal aspects of the fund.

· Our LAP team embarked on the 2nd year of our LAP project with more planning, participation in commencement, and additional funding.  The mousepads in front of you are one result of that project.

· Our political involvement grew—statewide and locally.  On the state level, we attended a rally in Albany along with thousands of other unionists; we lobbied; and I testified before the Chair of the Assembly Ways and Means Committee.  Locally, we began an endorsements process, attended fundraisers and went to meetings.  We’re getting to know the policymakers, and they’re getting to know us.

· Our community outreach increased.  We had two social events in addition to this luncheon, we went bowling, we walked, we ran.  And all of it benefited others.

· The PA became an official sponsor of the Ted Moore Run.

· Training opportunities were provided to our members—Summer Institute, laptop training, and a Millennium Project tour.

· Our communications continue to improve.  Panorama won a pile of prizes again and our webpage received 1st place in AFT’s national competition.

· We held an election for officers and committees and had another ballot that had to be set in 10-point font because there were so many names on it.

· Our members have been appointed to statewide committees—Ed tech, Health Care Professionals, Human and Civil Rights, Higher Ed.

· We’ve supported other locals here in the community, including the UNITE strikers who were out for over a year.

· And we’ve been receiving statewide attention.  One of our members was selected Higher Ed Member of the Year.  Our local has been featured in New York Teacher and AFT publications.      

My picture is too often in the news, but it’s because of the efforts of a large group of people—you.

For those who are new to the PA, I’d like to introduce the officers and committee chairs and ask them to stand so we can see their faces.

Also, though there are too many to name here today, I’d like the PA reps and committee members to stand as well.  

These are the people who make our union work, so I’d like to thank them.

3. Our NYSUT reps Regional Director Fred Monaco, Labor Relations Specialist Jim Henck, and Laura Calhoun of Members Benefits Trust were to attend, but unfortunately Laura was involved in a traffic accident on the Thruway near Little Falls. Fred and Jim drove out to assist her. We send her our good thoughts and concern.

4. 2nd VP Cynthia Villanti presented and called for votes on the Amendments to the PA Constitution and By-laws previously distributed to the membership via the December Panorama, p.3.


a. Proposed amendment to PA Constitution Article V, Section 1

(makes the past president and the chair of the Benefits Trust Fund voting members of the Executive Board)


Motion to approve:


1st Dick Thomas


2nd Rich Lamasney


Carried unanimously.

b. Proposed amendment to PA Constitution and By-laws

(changes the name of the ‘Political Action Committee’ to the “Political Outreach Committee” throughout to avoid confusing our committee with a PAC)


Motion to approve:


1st Margaret Partyka 


2nd Tom Capraro



Carried unanimously.


c. Proposed amendment to PA Constitution Article V, Section 10

(per NYSUT and AFT recommendations make one member of the Audit Committee a “non-bargaining unit member appointed by the President and approved by the Executive Board. The chair shall be an Association member elected by and from the membership of the Committee.”)


Motion to approve:


1st Gideon Donato 


2nd Alison Doughtie

Discussion: Dick Thomas asked who would comprise the pool of candidates for the non-bargaining member. 2nd VP Villanti said the candidate could be a PA retiree, a member of another bargaining unit on campus, or someone from outside campus.


Carried unanimously.

5. Approval of 9/5/03 General Membership minutes:



Motion to approve:


1st Mary Ann Nasuta Lee


2nd Steve Getchell



Carried unanimously.

6. 2nd VP Cynthia Villanti thanked the PA Scholarship Committee for their hard work in selecting a recipient and also those PA members who took the time to write letters in support of candidates. Not only was the pool of candidates the largest yet, but many of them had 4.0 grade point averages, excellent recommendations, extensive public service and outstanding essays. She commended Recipient Ryan Degan for winning the honor over stiff competition. President Searles presented a scholarship check for $1,000 to Ryan. Ryan’s essay will appear in PAnorama.

7.  The PA honored this year’s retirees for their years of service to MVCC and as members of the PA. Plaques acknowledging their membership in and support of the PA were presented to Hank Godlewski and Frank Tobiasz by President Searles. Tom Giometti was unable to attend. His plaque will be sent to him. The retirees represented over 90 years of service.

8. The PA honored and thanked Dennis Rahn, who is moving to another role in the college, for his major contributions to the Association. Dennis chaired the Grievance Committee and co-chaired the Negotiations Committee for many years, while serving the Association in countless other ways.  He was presented a plaque as a tribute to his work in behalf of the PA.  Dennis received a standing ovation and told the membership that doing for others has given him much more in return than he had anticipated.

9. John Snyder was recognized for forty years of service to the college. During this time, he has been an active and stalwart PA member, having served for many years on the Executive Board as PA Treasurer and also as a member of the negotiating team and other PA committees. John was not present today. PA members were asked to acknowledge John’s service when they see him.

10. VOTE /COPE Chair Bill Perrotti urged members to contribute to VOTE/ COPE, which gives us a political voice on a state-wide level and also supports the PA’s Political Activities on the county level. He said that the recent gains in salary are directly related to the PA’s involvement in the local political process.

10. Political Outreach Committee Chair Mike Sewall urged members to write letters congratulating the new county legislators on their new terms of office. He said he had called upon members to do this earlier; however, he has not received one request for PA stationery to do this. President Searles said that Mike and The Political Outreach Committee have been tireless in their efforts with the county, but that they can not do it alone.

11. President Searles thanked 1st VP Gene Militello and Mike Donaruma for planning the luncheon, and thanked them along with Steve Getchell, Ron Miller, Cynthia Villanti, and Marie Czarnecki for assistance in setting up this morning. She also thanked Sodexo-Marriott.

12. Adjournment by general consensus.

Respectfully submitted, Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary

